December 12, 1997							DRAFT





The Honorable Jessie Knight


The Honorable Josiah Neeper


California Public Utilities Commission


505 Van Ness Ave.


San Francisco, CA  94102	Re: 	Acceptance Process for Meter Data Management Agents (MDMAs) per D.97-12-048





Dear Commissioners Knight and Neeper:





Last week, the above-captioned decision, Finding of Fact 30 stated, “With the unbundling of metering services, a system to ensure that only qualified individuals or entities can perform MDMA services should be developed.” That decision also stated, “Some of the parties have suggested that the Commission or a third party conduct the MDMA acceptance tests. Such activities are best left to the UDCs, the ESPs, and the MDMAs to work out among themselves using the guidelines set forth in Appendix C of the workshop report, and our decisions which affect meter and data standards.”





I write to inform you that the MDMA Users Group�, which includes the aforementioned entities, has agreed on a set of documents to forms the basis of the MDMA acceptance process by the UDCs. The process described in the decision language above was begun in early October and is largely completed. Attached for your information are three documents: 1) MDMA Acceptance Process, 2) MDMA Qualifications and Performance Standards, and 3) MDMA Acceptance Test. These fulfill both the spirit and the letter of requirements contained in D.97-12-048.





Before ESPs can begin offering MDMA services, a few steps remain. First, the UDCs must hold the open meeting(s) required by D.97-12-048. If necessary, the attached documents will be revised following the meeting(s). Second, MDMA testing must occur and be reviewed and accepted by the UDCs. Third, ESPs must enter into or modify Service Agreements with the UDCs that enable ESPs to provide MDMA services.





The MDMA Users Group intends to continue meeting as a forum for resolving technical and other issues that may arise as MDMA services are implemented for direct access. Please contact me at 650/508-6017 with any questions.





Sincerely,	 





Chris S. King


on behalf of the Joint Parties





cc: 	President Gregory Conlon


	Commissioners Richard Bilas and Henry Duque


	Administrative Law Judge John Wong


Energy Advisors to the Commissioners


� - The Joint Parties include [   ].








